
Unusual Haggai (July—August) seasonal rains persisted in some parts of the southern regions of Somalia during the 

last week. The upper parts of the Ethiopian highlands also saw significant amounts of rainfall during the same 

period. Consequently, observed river levels of the Shabelle River in Somalia continued to rise over the last week. 

The current Shabelle river levels in Hiraan and Middle Shabelle regions are currently above the  historical normal 

range while the levels are at  bank full levels in Lower Shabelle.   

Flooding has been reported in parts of Belet Weyne district within Hawa-Hako and Hilaac sections displacing 

unconfirmed number of people. Other areas where floods have been reported include Mahadey Weyne and 

Jowhar, Balcad and Afgooye districts. The situation has been exacerbated  by weak river embankments and open 

river banks especially in Jowhar and Balcad districts where more than 20, 000Ha of land remains inundated.  

The rainfall forecast for the coming week (04—10 August 2020) 

is pointing towards moderate to heavy rains  within the upper 

parts of the Ethiopian highlands. Observed river levels along the 

Shabelle River are expected to continue rising further in the 

coming week following the foreseen rains. 

Flooding in the middle and lower reaches of the Shabelle will be 

sustained in the coming week given the current situation and 

the foreseen rains. Areas to watch include Jowhar town and its 

environs; where the river level is near full crest and other 

riverine towns in the Lower Shabelle region. There exists 

several open river bank points in these areas and this will only 

worsen the situation. 

Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may 

be discrepancies between estimates and actual amounts of 

rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed 

river levels is updated daily and can be found on this 

link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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